
 

 
File No.: 3506.10 
 
 November 22, 2022 
Kyle Dewald 
Project Manager 
Rural Municipality of Lac du Bonnet 
Box 100, Lac du Bonnet MB  R0E 1A0 
projectmanager@lacdubonnet.com  
 
Dear Kyle Dewald: 
 
Re: Environment Act Licence No. 1773 R - Notice of Alteration Request 
 

Thank you for your request to alter Environment Act Licence No. 1773 R, received 
September 27, 2022. The department understands that you seek to replace two wastewater 
dumping stations and add a third station at the Rural Municipality of Lac du Bonnet 
wastewater treatment lagoon. 
 

I approve the alteration per Section 14(2) of The Environment Act. I am satisfied it 
will not significantly impact the environment. The new stations must be designed, built, and 
run per clause 24 of the licence.  
  

All clauses of Environment Act Licence No. 1773 R remain in effect. 
 

Should you have any questions regarding this approval, please contact Robert 
Boswick, Senior Environmental Engineer, Environmental Approvals Branch at 
Robert.Boswick@gov.mb.ca or 204-918-5853. 

 
For questions relating to the ongoing administration of the licence, please contact 

Allan Cyrenne, Regional Supervisor, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch 
at Allan.Cyrenne@gov.mb.ca or 204-485-6410. 

 
Sincerely 
 
 
Original Signed by 
 
James Capotosto  
Director 

c. Kristal Harman  
Siobhan Burland Ross 
Robert Boswick  
Public Registry 

Environmental Approvals Branch 
1007 Century Street, Winnipeg MB  R3H 0W4 
T 204-945-8321  F 204-945-5229 
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